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 Human Rights Commission Meeting Minutes

July 24, 2019 Meeting
APPROVED in HRC Meeting on August 28, 2019
Present: 
Crystal Doody, Rabbi Dan Fellman, John Rushing, Dave Pasinski, Bob Gardino, 


Tricia Wittkowski, Shelly Skellington, Leonardo Sanchez (via phone), Chol Majok,


Francis Parks, Suzette Melendez, Sanjay Chhablani, Khadijo Abdulkadir
Excused: 
Mary Alice Smothers, Bruce Carter,
 Jeff Tamburo, Shiu-Kai Chin, Rosalie Young, 

Absent: 
Steve Butler, 

Community Members Present: Mikiel Anderson,

County Staff Present: Barrie Gewanter , Montanette Murphy and HRC Intern Autumn Burgin 

1. Meeting called to order at 5:38 pm. Welcome and Introductions of HRC and new board members, Chol Majok and Tricia Wittkowski were introduced, along with HRC intern Autumn Burgin.  Francis Parks was welcomed back to Commission meetings after a health-related absence. 
2. Minutes: Dave P. moved to approve and accept the draft April and June 2019 minutes. Frances P. seconded the motion, which passed unanimously 
3. Recognition of Visitors: Mikiel Anderson declined to speak until later in the meeting. 
4. Discussion of Alternative Monthly Schedule of Full Business & Committee Meetings

Rabbi Fellman explained the rationale for the proposed new approach to alternate meetings as a way to facilitate more productivity from Committees, and better utilize Commissioner time.   A speaker would still be sought for meetings where the bulk of time was devoted to Committee Meetings.  Sanjay recalled the norm established where no one should speak more than once in discussion of a topic.  Rabbi suggested that we renew our commitment to start meetings in a more timely fashion.  Chol M. asked the time length of the HRC meetings. Rabbi Fellman replied that meetings should wrap up around 7 p.m. Board members discussed their thoughts on how time has been wasted during full business meetings, in unnecessary side conversations and determining whether the meeting will have enough members for a quorum. Barrie explained the Exec. Committee’s intention to distinguish between the HRC full commission meetings and the HRC committee meetings. Bob Gardino moved to call the question. Crystal D. seconded the motion, and it passed unanimously. Barrie was asked to send out notifications of the upcoming meeting schedule indicating committee meetings and full business. The HRC’s next full business meeting will be August. It was noted that September and November will primarily be committee meetings and October and December will also be full business meetings. 

4. Highlights and Discussion Items from the Chair & Committee Chairs 

Rabbi Fellman reported that the County Executive is moving forward with filling HRC posts. Ali Adan will be joining the Commission, which will leave two vacancies to be filled by the County Executive, one by the Legislature, and one vacancy to be filled by the Mayor. Tina Leatherhead is the County Executive’s point person to fill open HRC posts.
Rabbi Fellman urged commissioners to write out questions in advance of Syracuse City School District Superintendent Jaime Alicea’s upcoming HRC meeting visit. Barrie provided a sheet for this purpose.  Bob G. said that we should include a DASA question.  Bob has already confirmed dates for superintendent Jaime Alicia and for Patty Clark, SCSD ombudsperson. 
Bob G. is a facilitator for a local neighborhood group and mentioned that he reached out to Syracuse Police Chief Kenton Buckner about attending his neighborhood group meeting. Leo S. and Crystal D. will reach out to Chief Buckner about meeting with him and attending an HRC meeting. 

5. Highlights and Discussion Items from the Director: 
- Barrie discussed the need for workers to fill shifts for the upcoming Westside Block Party. She also sought volunteers to staff tables at the Latino Festival and upcoming Westcott Street Fair.
- Barrie gave a brief review of her notes of the June presentation by Lanessa Chaplin, Esq., of the NYCLU. Barrie stated that commissioners can issue a comment during a comment period regarding the discussion of the I-81 Viaduct initiative. 

- Shelly S. and Leo S. gave a report on the recent NYS Division of Human Rights/Civil Rights roundtable to which the HRC was invited. Leo S. discussed the Crown Law and DASA. Leo commented that the roundtable event was a positive experience and very informative, but he was surprised that few people spoke or commented during the event. Leo said Ms. Angela Hernandez spoke urging participants to contact her office and encouraging community members to send her emails or to come visit. Ms. Hernandez has been in office for six months. Leo said several other local Civil Rights and Human Services organizations and agencies attended the roundtable.  Shelly indicated that the NAACP president talked about a disturbing school incident in Watertown.  Leo said he thought Ms. Hernandez supported local Human Rights Commissions. 

- Shelly S. reported on her contact with the NY State Office of Mental Health about enforcement of language assistance for participants in the HARP program providing Home and Community Based Services for Medicaid recipients.  Shelly made them aware that some providers are not following the law. 
- Dave Pasinksi indicated that the Vulnerable Populations Committee has not met while he has been travelling. 
6. New Business:

Barrie reported on SPD Chief Buckner’s and Mayor Walsh’s first Community Meeting. Barrie provided information about the second Community Meeting to be held at the South Side Innovation Center. 
Khadijo A. shared a story about being stopped by the police prior to the July 24th HRC meeting. Khadijo plans to write a story about the police stop. Barrie told Commissioners that she informed Mayor Walsh that the HRC staff  would be available to document stories from community members who attend future forums.
Crystal D. asked Barrie if commissioners could have professional IDs produced to identify themselves as commissioners.  Barrie Gewanter said that she would look into this. 
Suzette M. stated that ICE raids may begin to step up or increase again in the Latino communities, and that Hispanics may be more likely to be stopped by law enforcement. 
Barrie discussed the Kairos Blanket Exercise and urged commissioners to be part of the event if possible. 
Community member Mikiel A. commented that Secretary of State Mike Pompeo wants to convene a commission on inalienable rights and what the definition of Human Rights means. 
Bob G. questioned whether intern Autumn B. would sit in on one of the committee meetings. Barrie said that this would be fine. 
Suzette M. moved to adjourn to committee meetings. The motion was seconded by Crystal Doody and passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted: 
Montanette Murphy and Barrie Gewanter
Board Secretary Bruce Carter was excused from attendance at this meeting as he was out of the country. 

